

King Township 2585 King Road King City, Ontario Canada L7B 1A1 Phone: 905.833.5321 Fax: 905.833.2300 Website: www.king.ca Email: clerks@king.ca

March 19, 2024

Hon. Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 premier@ontario.ca

Honourable Premier Ford.

RE: TOWNSHIP OF KING RESOLUTION – SUPPORT FOR THE ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD'S DECEMBER 20, 2023, DECISION: ENDING THE SUBSIDY FOR NEW GAS PIPELINES

At its Council meeting of March 18, 2024, Council of the Township of King received and supported the following Resolution:

WHEREAS residents are struggling with energy bill increases and need relief; and

WHEREAS natural gas is no longer the cheapest way to heat homes because electric heat pumps are now much more efficient, can provide all heating needs even in the cold climates, and result in far lower energy bills over the long term compared to gas heating; and

WHEREAS natural gas is methane gas, which is a fossil fuel that causes approximately one-third of Ontario's Greenhouse Gas ("GHG") emissions, and must be phased out because it is inconsistent with all climate targets, while heat pumps result in the lowest GHG emissions and are consistent with a zero-carbon future: and

WHEREAS the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") decided to end a subsidy for methane gas pipelines to be built in new residential developments, effective 2025, finding that this would lower energy bills for existing gas customers and improve affordability for new homebuyers, but this decision is at risk of being overturned by the provincial government; and

WHEREAS the OEB decision will help lower energy bills and encourage heating and cooling systems that are consistent with climate targets and plans; and

WHEREAS the construction of new methane gas pipelines, which have 60-year lifetimes, should not be subsidized because they will result in higher carbon emissions, higher energy bills, higher future decarbonization retrofit costs to get off fossil fuel heating, and a continued financial drain as dollars leave the province to pay for fossil fuels extracted in other jurisdictions; and

WHEREAS the Township of King declared a climate emergency in July 2019; and

WHEREAS the Township of King is continuing to demonstrate leadership in building and renovating its own buildings to reduce its GHG emissions. In 2018, the new King Township Municipal Centre was built with geothermal; in 2022, the Schomberg Community Hall was renovated to incorporate air sourced heat pump infrastructure; and in 2024, the new Township-Wide Recreation Centre has been certified as having a net carbon zero design featuring all electric building systems including air sourced heat pumps so that GHG emissions have been effectively eliminated as there is minimal dependence on gas-fired equipment; and

WHEREAS King is in the process of modifying its Green Building Standards to encourage all builders of new structures to improve energy efficiency and to implement alternate energy systems to reduce GHG emissions;

NOW THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED THAT:

- a) The Township of King expresses its support for the decision of the Ontario Energy Board to end the gas pipeline subsidy and requests that the Ontario Government allow the decision to stand; and
- b) This resolution be circulated to Colin Best, President of the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), the Premier of Ontario, Todd Smith, Minister of Energy, Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance, Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks, Stephen Lecce, MPP, King-Vaughan, Caroline Mulroney, MPP York-Simcoe, Scot Davidson, MP, York – Simcoe, all local municipalities in York Region, and the Regions of York and Durham.

Yours truly,

Denny Timm Township Clerk

cc. Colin Best, President, Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) amo@amo.on.ca

Hon. Todd Smith, Minister of Energy Todd.Smithco@pc.ola.org

Hon. Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org

Hon. Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment, Conservation and Parks

andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org

Hon. Stephen Lecce, MPP, King-Vaughan Stephen.lecce@pc.ola.org

Hon Caroline Mulroney, MPP, York-Simcoe caroline.mulroneyca@pc.ola.org

Hon. Scot Davidson, MP, York-Simcoe scot.davidson@parl.gc.ca

Chris Raynor, Regional Clerk, Regional Municipality of York regional.clerk@york.ca

clerks@aurora.ca

Ilvons@newmarket.ca

rdillabough@georgina.ca

tlaievardi@eastqwillimburv.ca

clerks@richmondhill.ca

todd.coles@vaughan.ca

clerks@townofws.ca

KKitteringham@markham.ca

Alexander Harras, Regional Clerk/Director of Legislative Services

alexander.harris@durham.ca

Mayor Steve Pellegrini, King spellegrini@king.ca

Councillor Debbie Schaefer, King dschaefer@king.ca

Councillor Mary Asselstine, King masselstine@king.ca

Councillor Jordan Cescolini, King jcescolini@king.ca

Councillor David Boyd, King dboyd@king.ca

Councillor Jennifer Anstey, King janstey@king.ca

Councillor Avia Eek, King aeek@king.ca